TOWN COUNCIL SPECIAL MEETING

Melrose School

76 Melrose Avenue

Thursday, July 22, 2004

A special meeting of the Jamestown Town Council was called to order at the Melrose School, 76 Melrose Avenue at 7:07 PM by Council President Kenneth Littman.  The following members were present:

David J. Long, Vice President

Claire Ferguson

Julio DiGiando

Guy Settipane

Also present were:

Chief Thomas Tighe, Interim Town Administrator

Kimberly A. Turcone, Deputy Town Clerk 

Rich Bianculli, Town Solicitor 

Douglas Ouellette, Sewage Treatment Plant Operator Superintendent

Council President Littman opened the special meeting and stated that the meeting was requested at the Board of Water and Sewer meeting on July 19th.  The meeting was posted on Tuesday to consider a resolution requesting the General Assembly pass an act authorizing the issuance of bonds to finance the construction of a highway garage for an amount not to exceed $2,500,00.00.

Council President Littman stated that John Hannigan of Vollmer Associates delivered different schematics to the Town Council at a lower cost than previously considered.  This special meeting tonight was to vote on the bond act that would allow the voters the choice to spend money to build a highway barn facility at Taylor Point.

Councilor DiGiando stated that he was concerned with the numbers coming in too high.  The Council asked Vollmer to come back with a more reasonable amount that the Council could work with and they did.  Councilor DiGiando stated that he felt that the Council would be compromising if they chose a metal building with less heated bays.  He wished that the Council chose a masonry building with heated bays.  He stated that a masonry building would be less maintenance.

Councilor Settipane stated that the Council needed to make a decision tonight.  He stated that he was pleased with Vollmer’s attempt to work with the Council and that he would support a “dressed-up” metal building, reiterating that a metal building can be built to withstand New England’s weather with today’s technology.  He added that not everyone would be happy with the decision the Council would make but wanted to provide the voters a choice by placing the bond act on the November ballot.  He suggested that the amount be brought down to 2,250,000.00 and the wording of “highway garage” in the proposed bond act be changed to “Public Works Highway Facility”.

Councilor Long stated that the Council was to decide the amount of the bond act and only that at tonight’s meeting.  He added that he did not vote for the Taylor Point site and has done his best to work with the Council on this matter.  He stated that the Council promised that the building would not be obtrusive to the neighborhood, and that in his opinion, the Council did not keep its promise.  He stated that he would like the people to have a choice between two sites, one at Taylor Point and the other in the north end of the island (Transfer Station site).   He agreed that the barn should be built with heated bays in a masonry building.  

Councilor Ferguson stated that she felt that there was not enough land at Taylor Point.  She added that the voters need a better choice and that they should be allowed to choose between Taylor Point and the Transfer Station.   Councilor Ferguson stated that by voting for authorization of a bond act at tonight’s meeting, still did not give the voters any choice other than to allow the Council to expend money at Taylor Point.  She reiterated that the site isn’t appropriate for a Highway Barn Facility.

Councilor DiGiando stated that if the Council requests 2.5 million dollars the town doesn’t have to spend it all.  The Town Solicitor agreed with Councilor DiGiando.

Councilor Long stated that the vote should go before the people and that the issue has been dragged out long enough.

Councilor Ferguson asked if the Council could request two separate bond acts for two separate sites.  Council President Littman stated that he thought it could be done but the Council would have to wait until January 2005 for the next legislative session.  The Town Solicitor agreed.

After some discussion regarding the amount of the bond, the Council came to a consensus that 2.4 million dollars would be an appropriate amount to expend.  Councilor Ferguson stated that she would not support it.

A motion was made by Councilor Settipane and seconded by Councilor Long to approve resolution 04-025R to request the General Assembly to pass an act authorizing the issuance of bonds to finance the construction of a Public Works Highway Facility for an amount not to exceed $2,400,000.00.  So voted 4-1; Councilor Ferguson voting nay.

Douglas Ouellette, Sewage Treatment Plant Operator Superintendent, stated that the Council would be compromising when it comes to building a highway barn facility and upgrading the Sewage Treatment Plant.  He asked that the Council not take away the $300,000.00 that was to go to upgrading the plant.

Council President Littman stated that the meeting was to discuss and vote upon the resolution put before them. 

A motion was made by Councilor Long and seconded by Councilor DiGiando to adjourn the meeting at 7:55 PM.  So unanimously voted. 

Attest:

Kimberly A. Turcone 

Deputy Town Clerk
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